
 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish June 7, 2020 

The Most Holy Trinity  

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site: 8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address): 8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 

Phone: 414-464-5033   Fax: 414-464-0079        Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Mass Times: Saturday, 4PM, Sunday, 9AM         Weekday Masses are suspended for now  

Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open community 

of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a way of life through 

prayer, service, and sharing.  

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th Street, 53218 

414-438-2745 

Barbara O’Donnell, Principal 

 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th Street, 53216 

414-463-3878 

Nadia Pope, Principal 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

John Henry, Finance Director 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

Penny Kannall, Bookkeeper 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by 3pm 

Carol Spychalski, Bulletin Editor 

 

Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Suspended for now 

 

 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishApp1 to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2to 555888 

 

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments are  

made through the parish office. 

 

Anointing of the Sick  

Communal - Suspended for now. 

Individual - Call the parish office. 

 

Baptism: Contact the parish office to set up an 

appointment. 

 

Confessions: Call the parish office 

 

Communal Penance: Seasonal as announced. 

Funerals: Please call the parish office in the event of the 

death of a loved one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one year  

in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family member  

is hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing home, please 

call the parish. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry:  5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officers:        Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair    Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair    Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 



 

 

SATURDAY, 6/6 -VIGIL OF THE MOST HOLY TRINTY 

Ex 34:4b�6, 8�9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 [52b]/2 �

Cor 13:11�13/Jn 3:16�18�

4:00pm  † Lorraine Schmidt 

 

SUNDAY, 6/7  -  THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

Ex 34:4b�6, 8�9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 [52b]/2 �

Cor 13:11�13/Jn 3:16�18�

9:00am  † Robert & Terry Leack 

 

SATURDAY, 6/13  -  VIGIL OF THE MOST HOLY 

 BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Ex 34:4b�6, 8�9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 [52b]�

2 Cor 13:11�13/Jn 3:16�18�

4:00pm  † Abraham Assana 

  † Amelie Dasylva 

 

SUNDAY, 6/14  -  THE MOST HOLY BODY AND  

      BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Ex 34:4b�6, 8�9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 [52b]/�

2 Cor 13:11�13/Jn 3:16�18�

9:00am  † Dolores Kulasiewicz 

 Marriage Blessing 

BLESSED SAVIOR CATHOLIC PARISH MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 

STEWARDSHIP OF PRAYER 

The celebration of  

Fr. Romanus’ silver jubilee  

anniversary has been  

postponed until a future time. 

 

Thank You. 

Dear Parishioners, Most Holy Trinity:�

This Sunday is the celebration of the Most Holy Trinity, which is 

one of the fundamental beliefs of the Church. The doctrine of the 

Holy Trinity states that there are three persons in one God 

(expressed in Greek as hypostasis), namely; the Father, the Son, 

and the Holy Spirit. The three co�exist in absolute harmonious 

relationship and share one nature (essence). The unity of the three 

persons is often designated in scholarly circles as “hypostatic 

union.” �

    Many have tried to dissect the inner workings of this divine 

relationship with little success. The failure to fully comprehend the 

nature of the divine relationship underscores the fact that we are 

dealing with mystery, that is, the mystery of God. Limited human 

intelligence is incapable of fully grasping the overwhelming 

mystery of God. The doctrine of the Holy Trinity is not a 

proposition to be broken down, but a mystery to be lived. The 

much we know about God is essentially through revelation and the 

mediation of Jesus Christ.�

    Christian faith in the Trinity is often designated as 

Trinitarianism, in contrast to Unitarianism, a belief in one God and 

one Person. Unitarianism should not be confused with 

Monotheism, a belief in one God, which is a fundamental part of 

our Christian faith. Unitarianism also differs from Binitarianism, a 

belief in one God and two persons. In contrast to Catholic belief, 

the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter�day Saints views the Trinity as 

three divine persons with three separate natures as opposed to one 

nature, sharing one purpose.    �

    The harmonious relationship of the Trinity is a model for 

Christian relationships. Harmonious relationship is more than 

tolerating others, but a willingness to love everyone 

unconditionally, understanding that no one is perfect, including 

you. �

     The ongoing riots following the death of George Floyd in the 

hands of the police in Minnesota highlights the fragile unity in our 

nation. Racism in our society is like a bandaged wound that refuses 

to fully heal. Every now and then the bandage is peeled off and the 

wound resurfaces. No person with a conscience who watched the 

video of Mr. Floyd’s arrest will justify his death in the hands of the 

police. It may or may not have been motivated by race. It could be 

a case of poor training or recklessness on the part of the police. 

Whatever the motive behind his death, the video was enough to set 

the nation on fire. Unfortunately, some of the businesses destroyed 

provide essential services to the very people destroying them.  �

     On the other hand, some people hide under the cloak of 

condemnation for the destructive actions of the protesters while 

condoning or even encouraging racism. That is a position that 

needs to be rejected. Obviously, two wrongs cannot make a right. 

Healing begins with the fundamental understanding that we were 

created in the image and likeness of God. One person’s life is not 

more precious than another’s. We all need to come to the 

realization that every life matter. Justice demands the protection of 

everyone’s right and giving everyone their due. �

     The Most Holy Trinity serves as a model of unity and 

harmonious relationship for our nation. We will live in harmony 

when we recognize there is more that unite than divide us. Racism 

is about a mindset that is manifested in attitude. Changing the 

attitude begins with changing the mindset. Only then will one 

begin to see with new pair of lenses. Only then will one overcome 

the impulse to emphasize the color of the skin, eyes and hair, and 

see a fellow human being. �

     As we celebrate the feast of the Holy Trinity, we are reminded 

of the need to change our mindset, so we can think positively of 

other races, and change our hearts that we may love and appreciate 

one another as fellow citizens of heaven. �

Have a great week!�

� � � Fr. Romanus�

The Pope’s Intention for the month 

of June, 2020. 

The Way of the Heart. 

We pray that all those who suffer 

may find their way in life, allowing 

themselves to be touched by the Heart of Jesus  
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A message from your bulletin editor: 

To err is human. To really screw up, you need a 

computer. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK — Please pray for the 

following parishioners and others with health 

problems and for all those in nursing homes 

and those with continuing health concerns:  

 

Chad, Jackie Ballering, Stanley Bruskiewicz,  

Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry, Mike Hubbard, 

Mary Ann Janke, Ray & Gertrud Kaegler,  

Karla Klaybor, Ginny & Donald Naegele,  

Allan & Lorraine Rischman, Anton Schleiss,  

Sharon Tym, Mary Frances Williams 

 

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all, we ask 

you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them strength in body, 

courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

 

If you wish to add someone to the prayer list with their 

permission, please call the parish office @ 414-464-5033.   

The names will also be given to the Prayer Circle.  If the 

name can be removed please call the parish office. 

Please remember to pray for all the inten�ons in the book 

of “Joys and Concerns” and all those who wrote them.�

The Combined Collections: 

The Church in the United 

States will be held next 

weekend, June 13-14, 2020, 

supporting five causes 

important to Catholics 

throughout the country: 

 

�� Black and Indian Missions 

�    Catholic Campaign for   

      Human Development 

�    Catholic University of  

�   America 

�� Catholic Communications  

      Campaign 

�    Retirement Fund for  

     Religious 

If you can, please be generous in your support. If you 

received an envelope, please mail it in. Everyone is  

encouraged to participate by donating online at 

archmil.org/Combined Collections. 

Summer Food Drive 

 

St. Vincent de Paul  

Food Pantry 

             

For the month of June, we 

could use your help filling our shelves with  

canned vegetables and  

canned fruit.  

      Many, many thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We want to thank all the kind and generous people of 

Blessed Savior Parish who contributed to the Human 

Concerns Layette Drive. There where many awesome 

items that were packed up for Women’s Support 

Center who appreciated  everything they received. 

May God bless all of you for your care of His children. 

Human Concerns Commission. 

As we cautiously and carefully emerge from the COVID-19 

pandemic, the descent of the Holy Spirit is commemorated. 

Come Holy Spirit, come! 

Your parish needs you.  

Where Do Your Kids Spend Their Time? 

Child safety tip: You can help keep your children safe by 

knowing where they spend their time. Get to know the 

adults who show up at the various locations in the com-

munity where children gather and where they play to-

gether. Be wary of any adult who seems more interested 

in creating a relationship with a child than with other 

adults. Pay attention when an adult seems to single out a 

particular child for a relationship or for special attention. 

Warning signs include treats, gifts, vacations, or other 

special favors offered only to one specific child. 

Source: “Know the Rules . . . After-School Safety Tips for 

Children Who Are Home Alone,” www.missingkids.com  
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Henry & Diane Barwinski, Co-Owners

A Complete Lawn, Landscape, and 
Snow Removal Service

Milwaukee	 Lake Country 
414-462-6670	 262-695-8152

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

9143 W. Appleton Ave. • Milwaukee, WI 53225 
(414) 462-0541 • Fax (414) 462-7047 

www.elgrecomilwaukee.com

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

Since 1980

“TOMORROW’S FLOORING 
TODAY”

Carpet - Vinyl - Laminate - Hardwood 
Ceramic - Window Treatments

	 4820 W. Loomis Rd.	 2142 E. Moreland Blvd.  
	 Greenfield, WI 	 Waukesha, WI 
	 414-744-9400	 262-524-1455

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

JIM EMMERICH’S
PILGRIM CATERING

We Cater Anywhere
Any Occasion

Jeff Emmerich    414-353-5111
Parish Supporter         414-659-0358

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

A not for profit, church-owned cemetery for over a 100 years of perpetual care.
With our religious heritage and emphasis on family values, we continually strive to maintain the cemetery as a 

place of respect, dignity and peace.

6401 North 43rd Street • Milwaukee, WI 53209

414-727-3050        wjh@gracelandcemeterywi.com

CT Disney Vacation Rentals
Fabulous 4 & 5 BR Villas

With 3 Full BA Executive Homes
Comforts of home while in Florida

15 Minutes from Disney Parks
Very reasonable rates

Tiffany                                         Curt
414.243.9850                                  414.628.4973
tiffanybowman48@yahoo.com        kandelproperties1@gmail.com

Parish Members

Contact Shirley Gebert to place an ad today! 
sgebert@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x5827


